DCAT Executive Board Meeting Notes Thursday August 22, 2019-1:30pm

Present: Doug Shull, Linda Coby, Angie Crees, Aaron Price, Joe Burke (DCAT Coordinator), Sarah Hohanshelt (CPPC Coordinator). 

Absent:, Kimberly Garrison, Steve McCombs
Introductions/Call Meeting to order: Call to order by Doug 
Approval of Agenda: Linda “move to approve agenda” Aaron second. Motion Carried 4-0.
Approve Meeting Minutes: Aaron “move to approve the 5-13-19 Phone DCAT Board Minutes” Angie Second. Motion Carried 4-0. 

New Business: 
1. DCAT Budget Reviews For FY 2019, 2020,2021 – Joe Burke 

Joe went through the FY 19 budget showing we spent out approximately       $164,164.00 in funds for our four core DCAT/CPPC Contracts. The budget will allow for about $183,173.00 to be carried over into FY 20. Most budgets spent out close to 100% of the money allocated. Final (to the penny) numbers will not be available until about January 2020 (last FY we were accurate to the penny). For FY 20 all four core programs are 100% funded and there is zero money available for additional projects/Mini Grants. We had 100% accuracy on our GAX Reimbursement Request for FY 19 when submitted to the State. In FY 20, for us to be able to carry over 100% of our FY 19 State Allocation of $57,061 into FY 21 we will need an additional amount of about $20,000 in FY 18, 19 or FY 20 money. Joe handed out future budget projections for FY 21 so the Board could see projections for DCAT Coordination.
2. Discussion/Vote Amendment Add $12,600 to the Community Support Contract (Sarah’s benefits starting January 1, 2020 and a new computer required by DHS for Joe).

 Linda “move to approve as written amendment of adding $12,600 to the Community Support Contract” Aaron second. Motion Carried 4-0
3. Contract Reviews FY 19 Core Contracts Joe Burke and Sarah Hohanshelt 

Core Projects:

Sarah had submitted a full report to the Board a few weeks ago on activities from ALS PALS and Community Partnership for Protecting Children for FY 19. See her CPPC report online at www.cppconline1.com. This year like last year Sarah did workshops for State CPPC Conferences etc. as well as being asked to assist with many CPPC related questions throughout the State of Iowa. Joe and Sarah were asked to be trainers for the CPPC workshop for FY 19.  Joe served on the State CPPC Executive Committee. Joe and Sarah were kept extra busy with 4 core programs, ALS PALS, Flex Funds, School Based Mental Health (as of the start of the school year in FY 19 all schools systems in Madison, Marion and Warren Counties have at least on school based mental health therapist!). This is a huge accomplishment which began with just one school 13 years ago. Our very popular web site hit an all high of over 5,000 hits per month a couple of times in FY 19. Joe and Sarah also took on the State Wide Coordination of Parent Cafés. The first training is already schedule for October in Waterloo and a 40 plus page Guide Book to Parent Cafés is schedule for release in the fall of 2019. The first State Wide Parent Cafés Conference Call will also take place in October. See the program reports at the web site listed as FY 19 DCAT Annual Report after November 1 at www.cppconline1.com. Sarah and Joe were also in compliance with all attendance requirements at CPPC meetings throughout the year.
 Joe also reviewed the DHS Family Assistance used by area and by type of service for FY 19. All reports from this meeting, etc. can be viewed at www.cppconline1.com in Joe’s FY 19 DCAT Annual Report after November 1, 2019. A short discussion was held on the huge increase in the use of the Flex Funds for DHS clients (up over 100% in just two years). Joe will continue to monitor and develop monthly report forms for Flex Funds Use and Gas Card tracking and use.
Deliverables and Performance Measures have been met for all core contracts and all Contracts were in compliance for FY 19.
All reports can be viewed in the FY 19 DCAT Annual Report at www.cppconline1.com after November 1, 2019.
The Board Members thanked Joe and Sarah for their continued excellent service the Indianola DCAT Cluster and their extensive work on the Parent Cafés Project since January of 2019. 

4. Next Schedule Board Meeting – Board Thank You Lunch at Wildwood Hills Ranch October 25, 2018. 

The next regular meeting will be the Thank You Lunch to the Governance Board at Wildwood Hills Ranch on Thursday October 24th at Noon
Old Business

Public Input
Adjourn

There were no additional questions or comments from the Board.  Doug entertained a motion to adjourn. Aaron motioned to adjourn and Linda second. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 2:10 pm. 
